
Department of Toxic Substances Control 

MattfJew Rodriquez 
Secretary for 

Environmental Protection 

March 20, 2012 

Ms. Jenifer Beatty 
ARCADIS US, Inc. 

Deborah O. Raphael, Director 
700 Heinz Avenue 

Berl<eley, California 94710-2721 

1410 Rocky Ridge Drive, Suite 330 
Roseville, CA 95661 

Dear Ms. Beatty: 

Edmund G. Brown Jr, 
Governor 

The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) received the letter response to 
comments for the Field Sampling Work Plan to conduct additional groundwatf)r 
investigations within and in the vicinity of the BAPB at the University of Califomia 
Richmond Field Station, Richmond, California, dated March 8, 2012. The letter was 
prepared by Terraphase Engineering on behalf of Zeneca Inc. and provides responses 
to DTSC's February 22, 2012 comment letter. The work plan describes locations and 
methods for collecting additional ground water samples at the portion of the biologically 
active permeable barrier (BAPB) that is located on the University of California, Berkeley, 
Richmond Field Station property. We have reviewed the responses and find that they 
satisfactorily addressed our concerns; therefore, the work plan is approved. Please 
provide us with 14 days advance notice of the start of field work so that a work notice 
can be prepared and distributed. 

If you have' any questions regarding this matter, please contact Lynn Nakashima at 
(510) 540-3839 or Inakashi@dtsc.ca.gov .. 

Sincerely, 

Lynn Nakashima, Project Manager 
Senior Hazardous Substances Scientist 
Brownfields and EnVironmental 
I~estoration Program 

Berkeley Office· Cleanup Operations 

cc next page: 

Mark Vest, P.G. 
Senior Engineering Geologist 
Brownfields and Environmental 

Restoration Program 
Sacramento Office - Geologic Services 
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Karl Hans 
University of California, Berkeley 
Environmental Health & Safety 
317 University Hall, No 1150 
Berkeley, California 94720 

Andrew Romolo 
Terraphase Engineering 
1404 Franklin Street, Suite 600 
Oakland, California 94612 

Yvette LaDuke 
Public Participation Specialist 
Department of Toxic Substances Control 
9211 Oakdale Avenue 
Chatsworth, California 91311 


